
Frequently Asked Questions
Hastings Charter Township

What does P.R.E. stand for?  P.R.E. stands for Principal Residence Exemption.  This was previously referred to as Homestead.  If you own and occupy your principal residence by June 1st (if school operating taxes are on the summer tax bill), or Nov. 1st (if school operating taxes are on the winter tax bill) you may be exempt from a portion of your school operating taxes.  You must file a form with your township assessor.  (See Assessor's Page)

What is uncapping and how does it affect my taxes.  The year after a property is transferred, its taxable value is uncapped.  This causes the taxable value and assessed value to be the same.  This is an important fact to consider when purchasing property.

What happens if I don't receive my tax bill?  The township sends out tax bills twice a year.  Summer taxes are mailed July 1st, and winter taxes are mailed out December 1st.  If you do not receive your bill by the second week of July or December, you need to call your township treasurer.  Failure to receive a bill does not relinquish your responsibility of paying your taxes on time.

When are property taxes due?  Summer taxes are due September 14th and winter taxes are due February 14th every year. The only time this is different is if the 14th falls on a weekend or legal holiday.  The due day would then be the next day which is not a Saturday, Sunday or legal holiday.  The same holds true for when taxes are turned over to the county as delinquent the last day of February. 

What happens if I pay my taxes late?  Summer taxes received after September 14th (postmarks not accepted) are late.  A mandatory 1% interest per month starting Sept. 15th must be applied to unpaid taxes.  After September, interest is added the 1st of each month.  As for taxes paid after February 14th, a township may choose whether or not to impose a 3% penalty on taxes collected between Feb. 15th and March 1st.  You should check with your township regarding interest and penalty if paying after Feb. 14th.

What if I feel my assessment is too high?  Protests of the value placed on property may be filed with the March Board of Review.  Remember, your assessed value represents 50% of the true cash value as required by the State constitution, not sale price.  This value goes up or down without limit based on market conditions.   A property's taxable status for a given tax year is determined on December 31st of the previous year, on what is known as "Tax Day".

When is the March Board of Review? The dates of the March Board of Review are listed on the assessment change notice that is mailed at the end of February and are also published in a local newspaper and on this website.
How does the Board of Review notify taxpayers of their decisions?  Every person who makes a request, protest, or application to the March Board of Review must be notified in writing of the Board of Review's action and information regarding the right of further appeal, not later than the first Monday in June.  Regarding its July and December meetings, "the board of review shall file an affidavit within 30 days relative to the qualified error with the proper officials and all affected official records shall be corrected.  If the qualified error results in an overpayment or underpayment, the rebate, including any interest paid, shall be made to the taxpayer or the taxpayer shall be notified and payment made within 30 days of the notice."


